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TO:  All Owners & Applicants of Non-Banked Owned Automated Teller Machines (ATM) in Illinois 
 
FROM: Kerri Doll, Director of Banking 
 
DATE:  July 10, 2017 
 
SUBJECT: REPEAL: Non-Bank Owned ATM Registration 
 
 
On June 30, 2017, Governor Rauner signed into law HB1783. The Electronic Fund Transfer Act (205 ILCS 
616) was amended to repeal the requirement for all non-bank ATM owners to register terminals in Illinois with 
the Illinois Department of Financial and Professional Regulation, Division of Banking. Effective immediately, 
non-bank ATM owners are no longer required to complete ATM registrations or annual registration renewals.  
The changes to the Electronic Fund Transfer Act (205 ILCS 616/30) can be found at: 
http://ilga.gov/legislation/publicacts/fulltext.asp?Name=100-0005. 
 
For questions and general assistance, please call (217) 785-2900. 
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